
 

 

CITY OF TUALATIN 
Staff Report 

 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Dustin Schull, Director, Parks and Recreation  

DATE:     April 14, 2025 

SUBJECT: 
Resolution No. 5872-25 Authorizing the City Manager to Apply for and Accept Local Government Grant 
Program Funds to Rehabilitate the Playground at Tualatin Community Park. 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Oregon State Parks is accepting proposals for the Local Government Grant Program (LGGP) for the 2025-
2026 funding cycle. The City of Tualatin can benefit from this grant program and is seeking LGGP funding to 
install a new playground, to replace the existing, at Tualatin Community Park.  

The existing playground at Tualatin Community Park has limited ADA and inclusive play items. The 
playground is also nearing the end of its useful life.  This project was identified as a high priority during the 
annual parks project selection process by TPARK. 

In order to help advance this project, the City of Tualatin is requesting $100,000 from the Local Government 
Grant Program, which would be available during the 2025-2026 fiscal year. If the grant funds are awarded, 
they will be used to construct this project. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
A copy of a Council approved resolution authorizing an application for Local Government Grant Program must 
be submitted with the application. If approved, staff will submit an application for LGGP funds for this project. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
If funded, the City Manager will authorize and accept the funds and the project will move forward. The City is 
required to budget for matching funds, which will go through the traditional budgeting process.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution No. 5872-25  


